Colorado Christian University
8787 West Alameda Avenue
Lakewood, Colorado 80226
303-963-3350
warmstrong@ccu.edu

January 6, 2015

Via Federal Express

Seth Galanter

Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary
Office for Civil Rights

U.S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Ave. S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20202-1100

Re: Colorado Christian University Application for Religious Exemption under Title IX
Dear Mr. Galanter:

I have just received a phone message from you pointing out that my letter of December 22"
neglected to include the referenced attachments:

e Statement of Faith
e Lifestyle Expectations
e Strategic Objectives

I apologize for this oversight

An additional copy of my December letter and the attachments are attached hereto.

Thank you for drawing this matter to my attention.

erely,

i N ]/h_____,
AL L*LMI \
William L. Armstrong

President




Colorado Christian University
8787 West Alameda Avenue
Lakewood, Colorado 80226
303-963-3350
warmstrong@ccu.edu

December 22, 2014

Seth Galanter

Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary
Office for Civil Rights

U.S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Ave. S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20202-1100

Re: Colorado Christian University Application for Religious Exemption under Title IX

Dear Mr. Galanter:

This is in response to your letter dated December 5, 2014, requesting further information from
Colorado Christian University regarding our request for a religious exemption from Title IX of
the Education Amendments of 1972.

Colorado Christian University (“CCU”) requires all of its faculty and employees to espouse a
personal belief in the evangelical Christian faith. Every applicant for any position at CCU must
sign an Application Acknowledgement agreeing to abide by CCU’s Statement of Faith and
Statement of Lifestyle Expectations, and to adhere to traditional biblical values and CCU’s
Strategic Objectives. If an individual is offered a job at CCU, he or she must execute the
Statement of Faith and the Statement of Lifestyle Expectations before the hiring process is
complete. Each of these documents is attached for your reference.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have further questions about this matter.

Sincerely,

Sl

<" William L. Armstrong
President



